
 Valley Manor 

Memo 

To: Residents and Family 

From: Tina O’Malley RN, ICC 

Date: May 29, 2025 

Re: Respiratory Outbreak Update 
  

In consultation with Public Health, Valley Manor will now be closed to general 

visitors. Essential Caregivers will continue to be able to visit following Infection 
Control practices. Consideration can be given to other visitors for essential 
reasons. Please call the Nurse in Charge at extension 235 to discuss. 

• When visiting residents, please remain on the resident home area and 
respective dedicated lounge and refrain from visiting other home areas.  

• The courtyard remains open for visiting and exercise. 

• New guidelines also recommend close contacts (roommates) to isolate as 
well for 5 days. 

• Small group activity programs will be held on individual units.  

• The unaffected home area will continue regular activity programs for 
residents on that unit. 

Total Cases: 

• Zone 2 (rooms 101-120): 0 

• Zone 3 (17-32): 2 

• Zone 4 (1-16): 2 

• Staff cases: 0 

Sincerely, 

Tina O’Malley RN, ICC 


